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December 2018 Newsletter

Welcome to the December newsletter and having completed one year in office, with a few bumpy terrains to cope with, I thank the members for allowing me to continue being their President.

The AGM was a lively affair and the issue of charging for groups to use the club facilities was raised by a few members. The outcome of the discussions being that Council would re-examine the criteria. Members can be assured that anytime the club facilities are used for coaching and training island squads etc, they would not be charged. This fact has been relayed on a number of occasions to the people concerned. Council will be meeting in January and the membership will be informed of the outcome within a few weeks so they can comment by e-mail or letter.

Congratulations goes to Gill Blampied on being elected to the position of Captain and we look forward to working with her. She is currently working on next year’s programme and taking on board all the various suggestions.

I thank Tommy Glennie for all the hard work he has undertaken with his team of helpers and welcome Ian Foster who agreed to take over the Property role. Be assured Tommy is not retiring as he will still be helping Ian.

I welcome Wendy Ritzema to Council as she kindly offered her services at the AGM and was quickly co-opted. I also welcome Mike Yates to the position of Assistant Secretary and Peter will be extremely grateful for a helping hand. 

I must thank Peter, Margaret , Rita and not forgetting Linda and Robin for agreeing to continue in their respective roles and I look forward to us all working together.

Council met within two days of the AGM and progress on the refurbishment including the toilet facilities has been put on the priority list with a working party formed to push this forward. We will keep members informed on progress and let’s hope Planning will not tie us up with red tape!!.

Following the AGM we all enjoyed an excellent lunch and  thanks went to the  management of St Brelade’s Bay Hotel for all their hard work in catering for 93 of us, not forgetting they had another large party plus their normal dining room clientele. Thank you Peter for organising it and I can inform you that he has already booked for next year.

Probably this is the best place to reintroduce “Captains Corner” which will be a regular feature of future Newsletters and so here it is.

Captains Corner
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Hello Everyone

For those of you who don’t know me, this is a short profile.

I was captain of the Jersey Petanque Club about 22 years ago. I left due to my divorce (one of us had to go and I drew the short straw!).

I was drawn back into the sport when Elaine Paisnel started up the Inter Parish League and asked me to represent St. Saviour. 

I think that was about six years ago, and we started with all total novices. We are now a thriving group, who came second last year and are the Inter Parish League Champions this year.

When Peter (my husband of 20 years), and I  decided to play more competitively a year ago, we chose to join the Jersey Petanque Club, and here we are. 

I am hoping you will all support me, as I strive to move the club forward.  I will always listen to any ideas that you may have and they will always have my consideration.  If you have any moans, I will also listen to them, and if I can help I will.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy, Healthy New Year.

Thank you and good luck to you all for the coming season. 

Gill

Fund Raising

On Sunday we had the Grand Raffle and ticket sales went extremely well this year and a lot of members went home laden with prizes. It goes without saying that Linda does a tremendous job and her hard work is appreciated by us all. We must not forget the people selling the tickets as they started back in August so many thanks to June, Jacquey, Kath and Jean. In addition there is an army of helpers who all do their part to make the day a success- you know who you are - thank you!!

Social Events

Thursday 13th December sees another soup night and let’s hope we see more people attending as the October one was cancelled due to lack of numbers and November only saw 28. If you think the soup nights have run their time then please let any Council member know, together with any suggestions for an alternative evening. 

One date for your 2019 diary is the Fish and Chip night which has been booked for Thursday 14th February (yes I know it is Valentine’s Day) and it will be a little different to the norm. We need at least 40 so the man with the van will be parked outside the clubhouse door.

Medals

If any member, who has won a medal, can let the club have the ribbon back it would be very much appreciated as it saves Ron le Herisssier a job as he organises the medals etc.

New Members

The club welcomes Chris Romeril, Natasha Romeril and Gary Cowburn.  Please welcome  them when they next come up to the club.

Members

A number of members have recently spent stays in hospital and Council has tried to keep up with those who have had a period of ill health. The Council has decided to cease sending flowers but will still send get well cards. However they will acknowledge special anniversaries with some flowers as long as they are made aware beforehand.  

Subscriptions

These are now due by 31st December. Full membership costs £45.00 and associate members £4.50.  Cheques to be made payable to Jersey Petanque Club and sent to our Treasurer Margaret Rondel or bring up to the Club and give them to any of the Council but don’t just leave them.
It only remains for Jane and myself to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and Healthy and Peaceful New Year.  

Eddie
Joke corner
Joke corner in January - not if the Council can persuade him otherwise!!      
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